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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13th February 2018 in the Village Hall Club Room
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, P Venning,  A Lloyd-Smith, C Sykes, Borough Councillor M Burgess, Jo Voss Community Warden, Lee Phelan Volunteer Support Warden, Mrs Lesley Brown, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.
3722.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr Parkin, reason accepted.
3723.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration of Councillors' Interests and related matters;  Cllr Mash, agenda item 16.b Minute no. 3737.b


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None. 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded for publication.
3724.
i) To co-opt one member to the Council.  Lesley Brown had put her name forward and gave a short presentation as to why she wished to become a Parish Councillor.  Cllr Venning proposed, seconded by Cllr Lloyd-Smith and agreed by all that Lesley Brown be co-opted.


ii) Cllr Brown signed the Declaration of Office.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3725.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 9th January 2018: Confirmed and signed as a             
            correct record.
3726.   Matters Arising:
            i)   Update on PC's recordings of its Minutes to YouTube. The Chairman explained that the

            procedure had been slow and tricky but it is hoped that this has been overcome with the help of 

            a resident, for which we are grateful and recordings should shortly be uploaded.  To be noted, 

            however, that the recording of the meeting held in April is missing and the recording of the 

            January meeting is not clear unfortunately.
           At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Community Warden to give her report.
            ii)   Letter to ABC Planning Department on Website. Councillors had seen the reply to our letter 

            from Simon Cole, Planning Department and asked whether this matter should be taken further.

            Cllrs agreed that there was no need to respond.
            iii)  Email had been sent to ABC with regard to their new DPI forms but no response received yet

            iv)  Grant application to Borough Councillor for funding for SIDs has been sent. The Borough 

            Councillor added that he thought the payment would be made shortly.
            v)  CCTV – Cllr Venning said that he would bring this up under Highways Working Party Report.
3727.   Planning Applications (previously circulated to Cllrs)

            18/00103/AS  3 Budds Lane – Two storey side & rear extension including single storey element

             to the rear.  Cllrs had listened to the comments made during the Public Session when they had 

             been able to ask questions.  After a full discussion it was agreed to object to this application on 

             grounds that the two storey extension exceeds in plan area the size that had previously been 

             granted to the neighbouring property and the extension would lie closer to the other 

             neighbouring property which would require a large amount of excavation which could potentially 

             imperil the structural stability of the neighbouring higher building.

             18/00002/OLE  Land rear of Island Barn/rear of The Finches – The installation of 1 

             intermediate wooden pole at point A to support the existing 6.KV high voltage open wire 
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            overhead line.  Cllrs agreed to support this application.

3728.
To consider recommended action to be taken by Kent Men of the Trees Report Working Party.  Cllrs had seen the list of recommendations which included tidying up the trees in the Churchyard which Lexie Datta had offered to do and take the brambles out from under the Judas Tree which the Caretaker will do.  It was thought that new planting in the Cemetery would be difficult to achieve although it might be possible along the fence line with the PROW.  The oak tree with a Preservation Order on it on Coronation Field needs to be looked at by a Tree Officer as does the one along the PROW alongside the Cemetery but this one is not the responsibility of the Parish Council.  Trees in front of Forge Meads were looked at but once again these are not


the responsibility of the Parish Council being on Ashford Borough Council land.  All agreed that 


the recommendations be acted on.
3729.
Update on VOICES spreadsheet.  The Chairman had circulated this having updated it with the


comments received from Cllrs.  It was asked why litter hadn't appeared on the CLP.  This is 


because when work was started on the CLP we still had a street cleaner therefore it cannot be added now.  A village litter pick could be arranged but if everyone picked up any litter in their area this would not be required.  It was agreed that the next step was to get together with VOICES later in the year but in the meantime a copy of the latest spreadsheet would be given to the Chairman, Roger Parker.
3730.
Centenary of the Armistice – To consider actions to be put in hand. The Chairman had circulated a paper with possible actions to be taken as follows:- a) Beacon, bonfire or similar – Cllr Brown offered her meadow for the site of this which was accepted.     b)  Piper – No.            c)  Bugler – This may be possible     d)  Bell ringing – Yes.     e)  Road Closure – Good idea.  Suggested lobby KALC /NALC to have fees waived nationally.    f)  Holly Tree – Application for felling with ABC.     g)  Opening in the back hedge with new planting behind – Agreed.  


h)  Cleaning the War Memorial – Wreaths appear to be discolouring the War Memorial. There followed a discussion on the time to remove wreaths after Remembrance Day.    i)  Additional names – After a full discussion when the Chairman explained that there were many questions that needed to be answered before any names could be added to the War Memorial  it was agreed that a formal proposal, with as much information as possible, needed to come from the local branch of the RBL.  Cllr Sykes offered that, once this was received, he would be happy to look into gaining further information that might be required.  

j)  Possible gates? - To be borne in mind.     k)  Airship Mooring Site Memorial – Could go inside The Green near the War Memorial.  Agreed to take this further.     l)  MoU with local branch of RBL.  Agreed a working party of Cllrs Smith, Sykes and Clerk to work with RBL.       

3731.
Wittersham Airfield – See Minute no. 3730. k above.

3732.
To agree to purchase a Kissing Gate to replace the old one at the entrance to Coronation Field.  The Clerk pointed out that as it was hoped to put in a path from this gateway to the path across to The Street then an ordinary gate would be better than a kissing gate and also cheaper. All agreed and that it should be self closing. 4' gate £69.95, 2 posts £35.60 each, Hinges £21.95, Spring closer £14.50.  Agreed that Clerk should order.   Caretaker will install. 

3733. 
To appoint a Councillor as GDPR lead and consider the service of DPO (Date Protection Officer) offered by Satswana at a cost of £150 per year.  Clerk and Cllr Parkin had attended a KALC Workshop on 5th February and the Clerk had circulated a resume of the morning.  Cllr Parkin's name was put forward as he had attended the workshop.  It was agreed to appoint Satswana as our DPO.
3734.
To agree a date and the format of the Annual Parish Meeting.  Thursday 19th April was agreed.  The Clerk suggested inviting someone to explain more about being Dementia Friendly.  All Agreed. There was also the suggestion that we invite all new people to the village to the meeting but no-one was sure how this could be achieved.  
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3735.
To agree Caretaker Working Party's recommendation to purchase:


a)   A new larger trailer at a cost of £1,554 including Vat plus £20 for lashing point


b)  A new replacement mower primarily for use in the Cemetery £850. plus Vat. 

The Clerk explained the need for these and Cllrs. agreed to their purchase.
3736.  
Payments for Authorisation:


i)  To re-imburse Cllr. Parkin for mileage to attend the GDPR Workshop in Lenham £18. (45p per mile)  Authorised.


ii)  Invoice from Invicta Law £300 plus £60 Vat.  Authorised.


iii) Kent Men of the Trees annual subscription £25. Authorised.  
3737.
Correspondence:

a)  WKPS – To consider Group Membership £25 per year.  After a short discussion this subscription was agreed.


b)  Outlook on Oxney – Request for donation.  Cllr Venning proposed, seconded by Cllr Sykes a donation of £927.50.  All agreed.  Cllr Venning said that he would like to see a digital version.  This could have gone on the Village Website considered by VOICES but no one had come forward to run it.


Forwarded by email

c)  Kent Police & Crime Commissioner – 200 more Police Officers & Investment in 101 – funding statement for 2018/19     d)  Ashford NHW Events     e)  ABC Heritage Development Officer         f) NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 2     g)  Kent Community Speedwatch     h)  Great British Clean Up     i)  Kent Carers Matter – email for KALC members     j)  News from the High Weald Partnership January 2018     k)  NHW Message – SE Kent Neighbourhood Watch Volunteers       l)  KALC – Avian Influenza      m)  NALC – Executive's Bulletin 3     n)  Ashford Open Spaces Event 1st February - cancelled   o)  NHS – East Kent Survey – send us your thoughts 



p)  Tree & Pond Warden Activities & Training – February     q)  KALC – Annual Planning Conference     r)  Ashford Community Policing Team – Good News     s)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 4     t)  Update from Southern Water on waters bills 2017/18     u)  Parishes in Bloom     v)  NHW Message – Kent Police warns youngsters of the danger of knife crime     


w)  KALC – Local Government ethical standards & Stakeholder Consultation deadline 18/5/18


x)  NALC – Chief Executive's Bulletin 6

3738.
Working Party Reports:

a)  Caretaker – The meeting had been held with Michelle Byrne, ABC.  They are still happy with the scheme.  The contract needs updating and reissuing from May 2018 probably for 3 years.   We have requested another free garage.  Michelle is picking up the keys on 14th February and will let the Clerk have them.  Locks will have to be fitted.  Michelle has also given the Clerk an application form for funding for the hedge around the Cemetery extension.  There may also be funding available from the Woodland Trust.


b)  Finance:  Monthly Transaction Statement including Caretaker Transaction Statement.  Agreed.



c)  Planning:


Decision received: 
                     17/01741/AS  Tyle House Farm – Erection of 1 detached dwelling & new access      Refused                                                                                                                                     


d)  Highways –



i)  Email received from Andrew Deakes asking if small posts can be put between the War Memorial and The Cutting Room to stop vehicles parking on the verge & churning it up.  Clerk to ask Highways.



ii)  Cllr Venning gave details of the information he had found on CCTV.  After much discussion Cllr Lloyd-Smith asked if this could be discussed at the next meeting, further up the agenda.  Agreed.


e)  Public Rights of Way – Paths are very muddy.  State of AT90, between The Street and the Water Tower has been reported to KCC.
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f)   Open Spaces –



i)  Lee Phelan, Volunteeer Community Warden had reported an increase in dog fouling, 
especially in The Street.  It was agreed that this could be highlighted in the Chairman's 
report 
for the Outlook on Oxney.



ii)  Cllr Mash reported on the number of cans that were being found along the edge of Swan Street beyond the 30mph sign.


g)  Cemetery & Churchyard –  Temporary access has yet to be gained to the Cemetery extension from the Orchard for work to be carried out.
3739.
Date of next Planning Meeting: to be advised.
3740.
Date of the next meeting of the Parish Council:  13th March 2018
3741.   Items for Information:

a)  The Chairman gave a report on the Community Transport Committee meeting he had attended.


b)  The Clerk reported on the interesting  UK Power Networks Roadshow in Hastings on 8th February which she had attended.


c)  The petition that Cllrs had been asked to sign on illegal encampments had not been worded well and had not been signed.
The meeting closed at 22.45 hours.

Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session
Planning Application
18/00103/AS  3 Budds Lane – 2 neighbours expressed their concerns over this application drawing the meetings attention to the closeness of the proposed extension to the neighbouring property.  Concern was also express with regard to heavy lorries using this private lane with inadequate turning facilities.
Other Matters
:
Dave Fletcher, RBL expressed his disappointment that the Council had not acted on his previous verbal request to add two names to the War Memorial.  The Chairman explained that a written proposal was required with full details of the request.  There was also a discussion on the time that wreaths should be left on the War Memorial but this will come up for discussion under  agenda item 9.  

Mrs Miriam Lewis couldn't understand why a written request was needed and suggested it should be put on next month's agenda.  
Jo Vos, Community Warden gave a short report explaining that she had been dealing with signposting, parking and abandoned vehicles and reporting pot holes. She had been contacted by Church in the Weald who was wanting to do outreach in the villages.  She reported that PCSO Oli Welch has been replaced by Kate Richards who will be joined by another PCSO after training has been completed.


The Chairman introduced Lee Phelan, our Volunteer Community Warden, to the meeting.  She has almost got all her uniform now!

